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Consul, Saskatchewan 

306-299-4858 

REAMER TRUCKING 

 
 

GRAVEL SALES & TRUCKING 

CRUSHED GRAVEL 

SCREENED GRAVEL 

GRANT & PEGGY BROWN 

Cell  306-299-7788 

403-487-4023 

informing the residents of the rm of reno since 1986 

 
 
 

LOCALLY INVESTED 
COMMUNITY-MINDED 

LIFETIME MEMBERSHIP BENEFITS 

Pioneer 

CONSUL FOOD & 
FARM SUPPLY 
306-299-2022 

Scott Amundson,  
Manager 

Open Weekdays: 8 - 6 
Saturday:  8 - 5  

s c h o o l  c o m m u n i t y  c o u n c i l  

SCC November Newsletter 
 

With the 2018-2019 school year in full swing the SCC has been 

keeping busy! The SCC’s Around the World in 187 Days activity which is 

intended to support learning goals will be featuring Norway as this month’s 

country. We hope that parents and students alike are enjoying learning 

about different countries! 

 

Bus Driver Appreciation Day was on October 15, 2018. The SCC 

presented each bus driver with a gift certificate to purchase a treat from 

Manley’s Bread and Honey to show our appreciation. Thank you to all of 

our bus drivers! 

 

The SCC members will once again be helping students create 

homemade Christmas cards this December. The Christmas cards will be 

sent to the residents of an assisted living home. We hope to brighten the 

residents’ Christmas with the students’ cards. 

 

The SCC will be holding a coin drive next month, beginning on De-

cember 10th with the last day being on December 14th. Proceeds of the 

coin drive will be donated to the Salvation Army. The SCC plans to partici-

pate in the Salvation Army’s ‘Adopt a Family’ program this Christmas. Any 

community members who wish to donate may drop off coins at the Consul 

School. 

 

The Consul School library will be holding its annual book fair during 

the first week of December. The SCC will be giving each student a $5 off 

coupon to be used at the book fair. If a student does not use his/her cou-

pon, their parents are encouraged to use it. We have a great book fair; 

come have a look around! 

 

Thank you to James 

and Cara Blakley, Lightfoot 

Farms, and Clinton and Judy 

Brost for sponsoring hot lunch-

es! Your support is very much 

appreciated. We are so thank-

ful for any sponsorship that we 

receive. 



 

T h e  R e n o  R e a d e r  P a g e  2  

 

 
Marilyn Blythman 

 
Phone: 306-662-2678           101 Maple Street 
Fax:      306-662-2679            PO Box 2050 
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Consul 

(306) 
299-7681 

 PLUMBING& HEATING SERVICE 
TRACTOR/VEHICLE AIR CONDITIONING  

RES./COM. AIR CONDITIONING 

FURNACE/DUCT CLEANING 

C&D Pure Air Ltd 

 
 Colin Orr    Owner/Operator     Maple Creek 

 

For all your electrical needs 
Maple Creek     306-662-4251         

Cell:306-662-7211  Justin:306-662-7675 

c o m i n g  e v e n t s  

Reno Multiple 4-H Club invites all community members to a Come & Go Pancake 

Supper on Wednesday, November 28 from 5:30-7:00 p.m. at Consul Community 

Hall. Take a night off of cooking and let us do it for you! $5 PER PER-

SON. Following supper, if you are so inclined, everyone is invited to stay and lis-

ten to Kurtis Reid from Masterfeeds talking about nutrition and Geoff Peet, a 

conservation officer, talking about cougars. No charge if you only attend the 

speakers at 7:15. Hope to see everyone there!  

 

NOTICE of Reno Rascals Early Learning & Child Care Inc. 10th ANNUAL GENERAL 

MEETING to be held Tuesday, November 27 at 7:00 p.m. at the Reno Senior Citi-

zen Hall. We welcome and encourage all families, staff and community members 

to attend. An annual financial report will be given at the meeting as well as a  

report on the past year happenings. Not only is this a time to reflect upon and  

evaluate this past year but also to affirm our goals and objectives for the  

upcoming year. The evening will include snacks, refreshments and a slideshow 

featuring the children in various play and explorative learning experiences.   

 

HAVE YOU REGISTERED YET? 

Wildland Firefighting Course—December 7-8-9  

Friday 6:00-9:00pm; Saturday 9:00-6:00pm; Sunday 9:00-Noon.  

Consul Community Hall 

Open to anyone in the RM of Reno 51  

but especially people who will, want to, or do fight grass fires.   

Please register with David Zilkie (306) 661-0388.  

Free of charge with refreshments and lunch provided,  

but we need to know who and how many are coming.  

Sponsored by the RM of Reno #51 

Anyone who fights grass fires should not miss this training!  

The life you might save will most likely be your own.  

 Shop: 306-662-3046   Cell: 306-330-9046   

n o t i c e s  

Missing: 5 cow/calf pairs branded bar over M or lazy TX on right rib. If found 

please call Gabruchs at 306-299-5733 or 306-299-7220.  

Consul Open Curling League (square draw) will begin on Thursday, November 29. 

Fees are adults – $90, students in league – $45. Please enter your team with 

Doreen or Dale 306-299-5712 before November 29. Mark your 2019 calendars 

for the following bonspiels: 12-hour Rock & Roll Bonspiel on Saturday, January 

26, Mens Bonspiel on February 15–16, Open Bonspiel from March 4-9. Watch 

future Reno Readers for more details and notices of other events at the curling 

rink.  

Consul Skating Rink — 2018-2019 Rink Fees      Family - $300.00                Adult - $190.00           Student - $170.00  

                                                                                  Preschool/K - $155.00      Daily Fee - $5.00 

                                      Ice Rent  —  $125.00/hour or Group Rate $300.00/day          Skate Sharpening  -   $3 

Cheques to be made out to “Consul Skating Rink”. Payments can be left in the booth cash box. 

R.M. OF RENO NO. 51 NOTICE — Anyone snowplowing on municipal roads or municipal property in the RM of Reno No. 51 

must fill out an Application to Operate Snow Removal Equipment. The application includes a list of machines and equip-

ment to be used, name(s) of persons operating equipment and a copy of insurance coverage. Any questions may be di-

rected to the R.M. office at 306-299-2133. 
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Brad Gross  
Wealth Advisory Group 

serving Maple Creek 
 

Check out www.bradgross.ca to see how 
we can help you or call 1-877-295-6970 

Sales & Service 
Remote Assistance 

 
Come see us Mon - Fri 8:30 to 5:30 

 

2 - 928 Allowance Ave SE 

Medicine Hat, AB 

PH: 403 526 5053 

 

When service counts… 

Count on us! 

Tune ups  
Virus/Malware Removal  

Protection 

 www.cypressmotors.com 

Contact us: 306-662-2617 

or 1-877-662-2617 

Also see us for your 

cell phone needs.  MAPLE CREEK 

Doug Steele, MLA Cypress Hills Constituency 
1-844-672-1755 

Your Saskatchewan Party government maintains its focus on 
growth and opportunity because a strong economy is essential to 
strengthen communities and make life better not just for our-
selves, but for our friends, neighbors, and future generations. 
 
Today, schools and hospitals are being built, SaskTel is expand-
ing its High-Speed Fusion, highway safety is a priority, young peo-
ple and professionals are staying, others are moving here to raise 
their families and build a life, and wait times for surgery are a lot 
better than they once were. 
 
This fall thousands of students in the province started another 
school year in a brand-new school, built for them and thousands 
of future students. 
 
One year ago, we celebrated the completion of 18 new joint-use 
schools that will provide space for more than 11,000 students and 
remain in like-new condition for the next 30 years, thanks to our 
government’s innovative P3 contracts. 
 
Our commitment to modernizing healthcare infrastructure has re-
sulted in an investment of approximately $1.5 billion. This includes 
the completion of two new hospitals, 14 long-term care facilities, 
and ongoing capital for the construction of two additional hospi-
tals. 
 
This year, SaskTel expanded its High-Speed Fusion Internet to 35 
additional rural locations in the province, completing Phase 1 of 
our government’s plan to provide communities with enhanced ac-
cess to high-speed internet services. 
 
As part of Phase 2 of this plan, SaskTel is working to improve 4G 
LTE cellular services in 100 rural Saskatchewan communities 
through the deployment of a small cell site solution, with the first 
50 communities expected to be complete in the spring. 
 
Our government is moving to a single procurement service for the 
nearly $2 billion worth of goods and services procured every year. 
This is estimated to result in significant savings thanks to in-
creased coordination, while ensuring the best value for taxpayers 
and fair treatment for Saskatchewan suppliers. 
 
I am also pleased to say that Saskatchewan recently signed a bi-
lateral agreement with the Government of Canada to provide 
nearly $900 million for infrastructure projects over the next dec-
ade. This agreement will result in long-term infrastructure invest-
ments that will create jobs and enhance the quality of life for peo-
ple around the province. 

M L A  R E P O R T  

   Roger Thompson 
              BACKHOE SERVICE 
 Water/Sewer   
 Excavating           306-299-2088  
 Gravel Hauling       306-294-0004 

Contact Susan to 

arrange your 

Christmas 

Greeting in a 

December issue. 

 

No charge to add a Christmas 

message to a business ad.  

 

Share the spirit of Christmas with 

readers of The Reno Reader! 

December issues  
will be printed in colour! 

December 6 & 20 

http://www.bradgross.ca/
tel:%28844%29%20672-1755
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The next Reno 

Reader deadline is 

December 3 

at noon. 

 

Cell: 403-928-6462 
Bus: 403-529-9393 
shana@shanaschafer.ca 
      Medicine Hat Homes-Shana 
Schafer Baron 
#109 1235 Southview Dr SE 
Medicine Hat, AB  T1B 4K3 

Reno Reader Contact Information 
Editor: Susan Pridmore 

Invoicing: Jean Jones 
Box 144, Consul, SK  S0N 0P0 
Phone or Fax to 306-299-4493 

Email to: 
consulmuseum@gmail.com 

John Gabruch 
Saskatchewan Rep 

306.299.8000 

TAURUS NATURAL  
LIVESTOCK SUPPLEMENTS 

Box 298, Cardston, AB  ♦ 1098 1st Ave. W. 
1-800-631-7382 Cardston Office 

Consul Senior Girls  
volleyball team  

would like to thank so many 

from our community for all the 

help, support and  

donations when we hosted the 

SHSAA 1A Girls Conference  

Volleyball Tournament. 
 

A Huge Thank You to: 
 

~ Laura and Quinn for donating and cooking the beef 

~ Consul Pioneer Coop for donating chocolate milks to all the athletes 

~ Consul Cypress Credit Union for donating coffee 

~ Shauna Jones for making and donating bracelets 

~ Stacey Tittle for all your work and time running an awesome food booth 

~ Donna Reynolds for helping set up, helping out in the food booth, 

 and donating homemade cookies to the booth 

~ SRC for the oranges for the athletes 

~ Tami Reynolds for doing SHSAA stuff 

~ All staff at the school for their help setting up 

~ Lisa Olson for being the main organizer and commissioner for the event 

 and for all her work getting the tournament ready. 

 

And of course to ALL the volunteers from the community that helped with  

scorekeeping, line judging, sitting at the gate, and helping in the food booth! 

 

We are so lucky to have such a supportive community! 

 

Thank you all so much!  
 

   
Reno Rascals Early Learning & Child Care would like to acknowledge and thank 

the following businesses for their in-kind donation of services these past 

months.  

Dave’s Septic Service (Dave Zilkie) for pumping out our septic tank; 

Kleenway Services (Lynn & Mona Stokke) for cleaning our area rugs; 

Leger Air Vac Systems for the furnace/ducts cleaning.   

We appreciate your generosity. Thank you!  

 
   

Thank you to everyone who contributed to our farewell cash gift. It's wonderful to 

be remembered. We decided to return your generosity by using our gift to help 

the Reno Seniors Centre, Consul Ambulance, and our favourite - the Reno 4-H 

Multi Club. While our lives are in Saskatoon, our hearts will be forever in Consul 

and surrounding area. 

Bob and Nancy-Jean Taylor  

 
   

Consul Skating Rink would like to thank Dave Zilkie for his donation of cleaning 

out the septic tank, and Miranda Wenzel for the donation of a stove to the 

booth.   

UPCOMING  

RENO READER DATES 
 

December 6 & 20 

 107 Maple Street 
 Maple Creek  
306-662-3811 

Tues.- Fri. 6 am to 6 pm 
Sat. 6 am to 2 pm   

Howard & Roxanne invite you to 
stop in for a meal, a snack or tasty 
treats, or to custom order a cake or 
baked goods for your next event!  
We look forward to serving you! 


